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1. Welcome and Introduction: Mr. Tobin welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Mrs. Maribel
Lopez-Reyes (Student Advocate and translator) and Ms. Veronica Mendoza (Teacher) who was present for the
meeting.
2. Call the meeting to order: The meeting officially started at 6:02 PM
3. Call for additions/deletions of agenda items: No additions or deletions were made.
4. Public Input: No one spoke.
(Any meeting held by a council or committee specified in subdivision (b) shall be open to the public and any
member of the public shall
be able to address the council or committee during the meeting on any item within the subject matter
jurisdiction of the council or committee. 15 minutes is allocated for public input.)
5. Reading and approval of minutes: No Minutes from meeting #1 because there was only one parent present
at that meeting.
6. New Business
A. Review Needs Assessment survey results: Mr. Tobin explained to parents what the annual needs
assessment is and handed out copies to parents (in Spanish) and gave them some time to complete it. Mrs.
Maribel Lopez-Reyes helped parents who needed it.
C. MVHS Annual English learner (EL) data reported to the CDE (Brief overview of 3 out of the 7 reports)
D. Enrollment by English Language Acquisition Status (ELAS) and Grade: Mr. Tobin explained to parents what
the acronym ELL, LTEL, and Ever-EL mean. He also posted a copy of the home language survey to explain to
parents why their child is coded as an English Language Learner

7. Current Year Single Plan for Student Achievement (SPSA): Mr. Tobin gave an overview of what the SPSA is
and talked about the goals for MVHS in reducing suspension rate. He introduced the hire of two new
employees to help with this task (a new Intervention Specialist Counselor and Student Advocate). Mr. Tobin
touched on the other goals as well.
8. DELAC Representative Report: Guadalupe Abarca (mother of Luna Ramirez) volunteered to be the MVHS
DELAC Representative for the 24/25 school year.
9. Announcements:
10. Next Meeting: Mr. Tobin announced that the 3rd ELAC meeting for the 24/25 school year will be held on Jan
23rd at 6 PM in Room 102.
11. Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM


